REEDLEY COLLEGE

CURRICULUM COMMITTEE MEETING

Thursday, August 28, 2008

RC LRC-104, MC AV1-203, WI AC1-149

Curriculum Committee Agenda

April 24, 2008

Minutes
Present

David Atencio, Joy Bjerke, Bill Blanken, David Clark, Linda Cooley, John Cusaac, Laird Durley, Lore Dobusch, Cynthia MacDonald, Nancy Marsh, David Nippoldt, Kim Perry, Tom West, Sharon Wu

Absent

Jan Dekker, Ruben Fernandez

Visitors

Kelly Fowler, Barbara Hioco, Daniel Morales, Jim Mulligan
1.
Call to order

Meeting was called to order at 3:14 p.m. by Sheryl Young-Manning, Chair.
2.
Roll

Roll sheet was circulated.
3.
Approval of the minutes of April 24, 2008

Minutes approved as submitted.
4.
Introduction of visitors
5.
New Business
A. General Studies Degree

The Systems Office has reviewed Reedley College’s application to convert the General Studies degree into 
the Liberal Arts & Sciences degree with areas of emphasis. A minor change is being requested before it 
can be recommended for approval.

Kim explained the minor change being asked for by the Systems Office. The description references math 
but there are no math classes listed for the degree.



The options are to either delete the sentence or add math classes to the degree.


Lore Dobusch would like the “Select…” statement to be rewritten. 



Tom West suggested a minimum of four disciplines and Laird Durley suggested three disciplines.

Kim said this would need to be discussed in the departments and their recommendations brought back to the 
committee for consideration.
B. Stand Alone Course Certification Training for 2008-2009 
Will be moved to next week’s agenda.
C. General Education Student Learning Outcomes Presentation (K. Fowler)
Kelly presented how the college she came from in North Carolina created General Education Student Learning Outcomes.

She explained how these relate back to the college’s philosophy, mission statement, course outcomes, and other programs such Student Services. All areas will have SLOs.

As SLOs are written they may change at other levels. The same Rubric is to be used, at least during the time assessment is being conducted.

The Program Review structure may change to accommodate General Education SLOs.

It is important to define institutional, general education, course and program SLOs so that everyone will know what is being talked about.

When the template is created we need to ask ourselves what WASC wants.

The new Student Learning Outcome contact for Reedley College is Eileen Apperson.  The Chair will contact Eileen and Stephanie Curry to begin the process.
6.
Other
7. Adjournment
Meeting adjourned at 4:20 p.m.
Important Dates:

Last Date to submit curriculum: October 17, 2008

Pre-ECPC: November 4, 2008

ECPC: November 18, 2008


